
P-1113-001

Preferences for specific alternatives or options, as expressed in

comments received before and after the issuance of the DEIS, were

shared with local sponsor agencies to inform decision making. Following

the close of the 60-day DEIS public comment period in July 2008, the

CRC project's six local sponsor agencies selected a replacement I-5

bridge with light rail to Clark College as the project's Locally Preferred

Alternative (LPA). These sponsor agencies, which include the Portland

City Council, Vancouver City Council, TriMet Board, C-TRAN Board,

Metro Council, RTC Board, considered the DEIS analysis, public

comment, and a recommendation from the CRC Task Force when voting

on the LPA.

With the LPA, new bridges will replace the existing Interstate Bridges to

carry I-5 traffic, light rail, pedestrians and bicyclists across the Columbia

River. Light rail will extend from the Expo Center MAX Station in Portland

to a station and park and ride at Clark College in Vancouver. Pedestrians

and bicyclists would travel along a wider and safer path than exists

today.

For a more detailed description of highway, transit, and bicycle and

pedestrian improvements associated with the LPA, see Chapter 2 of the

FEIS.

 

P-1113-002

As indicated in Chapter 3 (Section 3.8) of the DEIS, the 1917

(northbound) I-5 bridge structure is listed on the NRHP. The 1958

(southbound) bridge, as a bridge on the National Interstate System, was

determined not to be significant at a national level and is not considered

eligible for the NRHP. However, the two bridges together are an

important element of the historic fabric both for the region and for

downtown Vancouver.
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Because the 1917 bridge is listed on the NRHP, it is afforded special

protection under section 4(f) of the Department of Transportation Act.

This law prohibits the USDOT from funding any project that would have

an adverse impact on significant historic resources, unless it can be

demonstrated that there are no prudent and feasible alternatives that

would avoid that impact.

The Supplemental River Crossing, which maintained the existing bridges

with seismic retrofits and was analyzed as a component of two of the five

alternatives studied, was determined feasible, but not prudent. It would

not satisfactorily meet the project need. In addition, the alterations

necessary to make the existing bridges safe, reliable, and fully multi-

modal, as described in Chapter 4 of the DEIS and FEIS, would

undermine the historic integrity of the bridges. The Sponsoring Agencies

therefore decided to remove and replace the existing bridges.

Proposed mitigations for the adverse effects of the NRHP-listed I-5

bridge can be found in Chapter 3 (Section 3.8) of the FEIS.

 

P-1113-003

Thank you for your comment. Preferences for specific alternatives or

options, as expressed in comments received before and after the

issuance of the DEIS, were shared with local sponsor agencies to

inform decision making.
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